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MAX J. ETRA RE-ELECTED PRESIDENT AT ANNUAL MEETING
JOSEPH ROTH, ELGIN SHULSKY AND IRWIN SHAPIRO RE-ELECTED TO OFFICE

Ceremonies mark dedication of rooms and facilities in Synagogue House and Ramaz School Building
The assembly hall of the Synagogue

House was filled with more than 250
members of the congregation as the
Ninety-Fifth Annual Membership Meet¬
ing was called to order by the Presi¬
dent, Max J. Etra.

By unanimous vote, the member¬
ship re-elected Max J. Etra as Presi¬
dent for a 28th consecutive term. Re¬
elected with him were Joseph Roth,
Vice President; Elgin Shulsky, Treas¬
urer and Irwin Shapiro, Secretary.
Following the singing of the Na¬

tional Anthem, led by Cantor A.
Joseph Cohen, and the Invocation pro¬
nounced by Rabbi Haskel Lookstein,
Ira F. Weisman, Chairman of the Mem¬
bership Committee, presented the fol¬
lowing new members for induction:

Mrs. Nettie Alpert
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Amin
Mr. Michael A. Bayer
Mr. Isidor Berkowitz
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Burak
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Buvitt
Rabbi Aaron R. Charney
Mr. and Mrs. Moses Englander
Mr. Armin Faerber
Rabbi and Mrs. Osias Feigenbaum
Mr. and Mrs. Meyer A. Gross
Mr. and Mrs. Martin G. Haber
Mrs. Betty Herman
Dr. and Mrs. Robert R. Hyman
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Mandelker
Miss Frana Mills
Mr. and Mrs. Norman D. Mosesson
Dr. and Mrs. Hymie Nossel
Mr. and Mrs. Emil Ramat
Mr. and Mrs. Gabriel J. Robbins
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Rosenbluth
Mr. and Mrs. Saul L. Rosenbluth
Dr. and Mrs. Martin Schub
Rabbi and Mrs. Isaac N. Trainin
Mr. and Mrs. Isidor Wassner
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Weissberg

Dr. and Mrs. David Weisselberger
Dr. Bernard Wetchler
Mr. and Mrs. Isidore Yavers
The President, on behalf of the en¬

tire membership, expressed the hope
that the new members' affiliation will
be a long and happy one.

Anniversarian Presented
A moving part of the meeting was

the presentation of Thomas Bornstein,
who was observing his fiftieth year of
affiliation with Kehilath Jeshurun. Mr.
Roth presented Mr. Bornstein. Mr. Max
J. Etra handed Mr. Bornstein a citation
marking the important milestone.
Following this presentation, the

President delivered his annual report
to the congregation. In that report, he
thanked the members of the congrega¬
tion for their generosity in making
possible the new and enlarged build¬
ings for Kehilath Jeshurun and Ramaz
School.

Memorial to Departed
A brief Memorial Service was held

for those members of the congrega¬
tion who passed away during the year.

Rabbi Haskel Lookstein offered
moving eulogies in behalf of Abraham
Ernst, Lillian Kaplan, Rose W. Klein-
feld and Bruno Scheidt.

The entire congregation stood in
reverence as Cantor Cohen chanted
the Memorial Prayer.

Trustees Elected
The following Trustees whose

names were presented by the Chair¬
man of the Nominations Committee,
Harry W. Baumgarten, were re-elected
for-a term of three years: Max J. Etra,
A. Phillip Goldsmith, Samuel A. Mar¬
cus, George Postel, Samuel Rosen, Na¬
than Salzman and Elgin Shulsky.

Membership Dues Increased
The membership of Kehilath Jeshu¬

run, demonstrating an awareness of
the growing needs of the congrega¬
tion, unanimously passed the follow¬
ing resolution:

"Resolved that the mem¬

bership dues in Congregation
Kehilath Jeshurun be increased
from $200.00 to $300.00 a year;
that the dues for unmarried
members be increased from
$100.00 to $150.00 a year; that
the dues for special members be
similarly increased from $100.00
to $150.00.

Be it further resolved that the
dues for junior members, which
currently are $50.00 a year, re¬
main unchanged."

Ramaz School Meeting
The Ramaz Corporation, of which

the members of Congregation Kehilath
Jeshurun are part, then held its An¬
nual Meeting. The Chairman of the
Ramaz Board of Trustees, A. Phillip
Goldsmith, presided.

The following Trustees were re¬
elected to terms of three years on the
Ramaz Board: Joseph E. Adler, Ben¬
jamin Bartel, A. Phillip Goldsmith,
Lawrence A. Kobrin, Joseph Lorch,
Abe Newborn, Max Sadinoff, Sidney
Scheinberg and Jess Ward.

Dedication Ceremonies for
Rooms and Facilities

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein conduct¬
ed the Dedication Ceremonies. He
spoke of the great accomplishments of
Kehilath Jeshurun and of the coopera¬
tion of all its members. He spoke

(Continued on Page 2)

Rabbi Haskel Lookstein will preach this Saturday at 11:00 A.M.
"THE ART OF GRATITUDE—

Have we lost it?
Can we regain it?"
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Mr. Thomas Bornstein, a fiftieth anniversary celebrant, receiving a warm hand¬
shake from the Vice President of the congregation, Joseph Roth, and a citation from
the President of the congregation, Max J. Etra.

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Rosen
Room 802

The Rosenberg Family
Board Room

The Sadinoff Family
Science Laboratory

Mr. and Mrs. Elgin Shulsky
Room 804

The Simon Family
Terrace

Mr. and Mrs. Jess Ward
Room 404

Awards Distributed
Some one hundred and twenty

members of the congregation were
presented with awards in recognition
of their generosity in helping to make
possible the new Synagogue Houe and
Ramaz School bulding.
Following the adjournment of the

Annual Meeting, the members partici¬
pated in the collation which was serv¬
ed in the Social Hall. Those present
enjoyed a beautiful buffet reception
and engaged in the warm sociability
which has always characterized sim¬
ilar functions at Kehilath Jeshurun.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays-
Many happy returns of the day to

Leo Breindel, Herman D. Gimbel, Mrs.
A. Phillip Goldsmith, Joel Lewittes,
Arthur M. Rosen, Jules M. Sax, Isadore
Schlang, Joseph Sonenberg, Jess Ward
and Maurice Wegier.
Anniversaries-
Warmest greetings to Dr. and Mrs.

Leon A. Feldman.

SISTERHOOD
KIDDUSH HOSTESSES

Saturday, May 6th
Mrs. Hilda S. Berger
Mrs. Leo Davenport
Mrs. Morton Kamerman
Mrs. Louis Schleifer

An Omission

On the listing of the Annual Meet¬
ing Agenda of those members who
received awards for their generosity
in helping to make possible the new
Synagogue House and Ramaz School
building, the names of Mr. and Mrs.
Lawrence A. Kobrin and Dr. and Mrs.
Meyer Texon were omitted. We apol¬
ogize for the omission.

A view of some of the new members as they are officially inducted into membership.

ANNUAL MEETING

(Continued from page 1)

movingly of the exemplary generosity
shown by twenty-one families of the
congregation in whose name, rooms
and facilities are being dedicated.

The Rabbi called upon representa¬
tives of the families to come forward
and to assemble on the platform. They
received a round of applause and the
wholesome thanks of all those present.

We list below the names of the
families and the facilities that were

dedicated in their honor, or in memory
of their dear ones:

The Brown Family
Creative Arts Room

The Etra Family
School Chapel

Mr. and Mrs. Morris S. Galler
Playroof

Mr. and Mrs. A. Phillip Goldsmith
School Library

Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Goldsmith
Room 704

Dr. and Mrs. Frank Goodman
Room 701

Mrs. Joseph S. Greenberg
Room 504

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Gross
Room 801

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Hollander
Dining Hall

In Memory of
Louis and Dora Katz

Room 506

Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Kaufman
Room 702

Mr. Jacob A. Klein
Room 502

The Marcus Family
Room 706

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Morgenstern
Room 501

Mr. and Mrs. Henry M. Rem
Gymnasium



Representatives of families in whose names rooms and facilities in the Synagogue House and Ramaz School building were
dedicated. Standing on the platform from right to left: Mr. and Mrs. Jess Ward, Mr. and Mrs. Max Sadinoff, Mr. and Mrs.
Samuel Rosen, Mr. and Mrs. Henry M. Rem, A. Phillip Goldsmith, Mrs. A. Milton Brown, Mr. and Mrs. Louis Etra, Mrs. Frank
Goodman, Mrs. Joseph Greenberg, Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Hollander, Mrs. Elgin Shulsky, Benjamin Kaufman, Elgin Shulsky, Mrs.
Sidney Ivry (representing the Marcus family).

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein conducting the Dedication Ceremonies for rooms and
facilities. Seated on the dais from left to right are: Cantor A. Joseph Cohen; Irwin
Shapiro, Secretary; Elgin Shulsky, Treasurer; Max J. Etra, President; Joseph Roth,
Vice President; Rabbi Haskel Lookstein, A. Phillip Goldsmith, Chairman, Ramaz
Board of Trustees; Mrs. William Lebowitz, President, Sisterhood; and Abraham R.
Kirshon, President, Men's Club.

Cdonc^reejation idehilath Qeiliurun
and

like Cjrecttey lyforh C^ottncif
of iL(jioud /Zionists -imcricci

cordially invite you and your family to attend
A Service In Honor Of

isrcief independence
Sunday evening, May 14th, 1967 at 8:00 o'clock

in the Main Synagogue
125 East 85th Street

RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN

will deliver the address

A light collation will be served following the service.

FINAL LIST OF
PASSOVER CONTRIBUTORS

We express our sincere thanks to
the many members and friends of the
congregation who sent their contribu¬
tions for the Passover Relief Fund.
The generosity of the contributors has
helped to make the Passover festival a

happier one for many needy individ¬
uals and institutions.

We list below the names of those
individuals whose contributions were

received following the last issue of
the Bulletin.

Mrs. Leo Breindel
Gertrude Breiner
Mrs. Ruth A. Czerwinski
Leonard H. Davis
Maurice De Picciotto
Benjamin Deutsch
Aaron Etra
Mrs. Mildred Feinberg
Mrs. Minna Andrews
Joseph N. Friedman
Dr. Isadore Givner
Dezso Goldner
Saul A. Goldstein
Alexander Gordon
Mrs. Anna E. Haas
Mrs. Bertha Kelin
David Klein
Arthur A. Lookstein
Bernard Moosnick
Ira Nadler
Dr. Otto Nathan
Hon. George Postel
Mrs. Regina Prensky
Ramaz School
Arthur A. Rashbaum
Lawrence Rosenzweig
Joseph B. Rossant
Frank Roth
Abram Saloman
Sidney Seheinberg
Raymond Schwartz
Samuel Silverstein
David Spiegel
R. A. Wandell
Joseph Wolf
William S. Ziv
Albert A. Zuch
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Cong. Kehilath Jeshurun
125 East 85th Street

New York 10028, N.Y.
HA 7-1000

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein Assoc. Rabbi
A. Joseph Cohen Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Joseph Glatt Exec. Director
Noam Shudofsky Youth Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President

Joseph Roth Vice-President
Elgin Shulsky - Treasurer
Irwin Shapiro Secretary
Mrs. William Lebowitz Pres., Sist.
Abraham R. Kirshon Pres. Men's Club

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

*Evening 6:30
SATURDAY
Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:15
Pre-School Service

Dining Hall 11:00
Weekly Portion: Kedoshim

Leviticus 10:1 -20:27
Haftorah: Amos 9:7 - 15

ROSH CHODESH PRAYERS
Rosh Chodesh lyar will be on Wed¬
nesday, May 10th and Thursday
May 11 th.
Evening 7:45
Conclusion of Sabbath 8:30

WEEKDAY SERVICES
Morning :....7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 6:30

* Sabbath Candles are kindled twenty
minutes before sunset. Those, however,
who conform to our schedule of usher¬
ing in the Sabbath at 6:30 P.M. should
also light candles at that hour.

RABBI HASKET LOOKSTEIN

will conduct a

Special Talmud Class

on Sabbath afternoon from

Passover through Shavuoth

beginning this Saturday afternoon

at 6:45

CampYaRori
A Unique Experience
in Israel
at Neve Hadassah Youth Village

A co-ed camp for young people
(11-15)...almost seven weeks of
exciting camping-traveling-in
Israel.

150 acre site on the lovely Sharon
Plain. Comfortable cabins with
private showers. Wholesome
meals. Supervised activities in¬
clude: sports, swimming, outdoor
movies, arts and crafts, dramatics,

farming and folk singing and
dancing . . . fellow Israeli camp-
mates.

Including a week in Jerusalem
and the Negev...also tours of
Galilee, Tel Aviv and Haifa. En
route home, three adventure-
filled days in London.
Total Cost: $1035.00
Children under 12: ..$ 767.50

IH ... A New Concept in Youth Travel
Victours ... a unique, co-ed travel program for young people during
school vacations. Victour Aleph (Ages 16-19)-Israel in depth... 6
weeks of travel, camping and kibbutz living. Price: $950. Victour Bet
(Ages 16-19)-Comprehensive Israel, plus extended tour of European
capitals . . Amsterdam, London, Paris. Price: $1150. Victour Gimel (Ages
16-19)-A Holy Land adventure, plus sunny Italy (Rome, Florence,
Naples and Capri), and a Mediterranean cruise Price: $1150.

For personal references, consult Rabbi Haskel Lookstein

qeLLeR-howARd, Ltd.
527 Madison Avenue, New York, N.Y. 10022 PLaza 9-3343

Victor B. Geller, President

May
6-CHAIM PERLBERGER
6—ANNA BINER
6—SOPHIE KLEPPNER
6—ELLIS PELIKOW
6—SAMUEL H. WITTENBERG
7—ISAAC LIPSCHUTZ
7—SARAH SIEGEL
7—JACOB FABIAN
7—BERNARD RATKOWSKY
7—MINNA MAGNUS

YAHRZEITS

8—LIBBIE GALLER 10-
7—ROSE FABIAN 11-
8—FRANK TAFFET 11-
8-ADELE SADINOFF 11
8-CHANA P. ETRA 11-
9—ARTHUR ROTHSTEIN 11
9—LEAH LEDER 11-
9—SARAH ROSENTOVER 11 -

9—LOUIS YEDLIN 12-
10—CHAYE D. KAPLAN 12-
10—BARNET G. LEDER

-DORA SHAPIRO
-ISRAEL H. SHAPIRO
-RACHEL DAVIS
-ROSE LUSTBADER
-BERTHOLD BREINER
-MAY ATLAS
-DEBORAH KAGAN
-ESTHER RAPOPORT
-SADIE SIEGEL
-MINA CITRON

THE JEWRY BOX
Served During Will Serve During

WEEK OF APRIL 16th WEEK OF MAY 7th

J. WILLIAM ROSENBLUTH SIDNEY FLATOW
LAWRENCE ROSENZWEIG ABE NEWBORN
IRWIN SHAPIRO JULES M. SAX

Thank you for your cooperation in helping to maintain the Daily Minyan.

College ffctmrn
For mature, young adults (19-22 years old)-5 full weeks in London-Paris-Amsterdam
(Limited to 15 participants)
SABBATH AND KASHRUTH FULLY OBSERVED

For personal references, consult Rabbi Haskel Lookstein

h)0\A/AK^, Lud. (Victor B. Geller, President)
527 Madison Avenue, New York, N.Y. 10022 • PLaza 9-3343

Gertz Bros., n.y.c.

Second Class Postage paid at New York, N. Y. This Bulletin is published weekly from September to June;
bi-weekly in June and once monthly during July and August.


